
      MARCH 1, 2021 
      WAYNESBORO, PA 17268 
      SPECIAL MEETING 
 
 
Council President C. Harold Mumma called the special meeting (via the Zoom computer 
platform) of the Waynesboro Borough Council to order at 10:16 a.m. with the following 
in attendance: 
 
 Borough Council Members – C. Harold Mumma, Dade Royer, Jon Fleagle and  
  Patrick Fleagle (Jarred Knott and Michael Cermak were absent) 
 
 Borough Staff – Jason Stains, Borough Manager 
  Kevin Grubbs, Head of Engineering Services 
  Justin George, Borough Solicitor (Salzmann Hughes, PC) 
 
 
PURCHASE OF LED COBRA HEAD STREET LIGHTS:  Councilman J. Fleagle stated 

that Kevin Grubbs has been working with the engineers and has obtained the necessary 
approvals from PENNDOT to install two (2) LED lights at the intersection of Main and 
Grant Streets (where there are already overhead lights).  These will be evaluated to 
ensure they are the type we want to proceed with for the remainder of the project.  The 
cost for both, including installation, will be less than $2,000.   
 
Councilman J. Fleagle made a motion for approval.  Councilman P. Fleagle seconded.  
A roll call vote was as follows:  A roll call vote was as follows:  Jon Fleagle – yes, Pat 
Fleagle – yes, Dade Royer – yes and C. Harold Mumma – yes.  The motion passed 
unanimously (4-0). 
 
Discussion ensued regarding feedback received on the lights being demonstrated at 
Mulberry Street.  Councilman J. Fleagle noted that light measurements have been 
taken, and everyone (Council, staff and members of the public) seems to be in 
agreement that they have made a drastic improvement.  These lights are on order and 
should arrive (hopefully) by the end of March; they will then be installed as soon as 
possible.   
 
Having no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 10:21 a.m. on a P. 
Fleagle/J. Fleagle motion which passed unanimously. 
 
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
      Melinda S. Knott 
      Borough Secretary   
  


